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Choir Loft Highlight  

Demolition of the structural concrete in the Choir Loft is complete. The concrete deck from corner of the 

Organ Bench through the sound booth has been removed and new structural steel and decking installed. 

The decking will be poured with concrete and become the new walkway through the Lantern above 

Westminster Commons to the Admin Wing. Within the Choir Loft, the new steel had to be meticulously 

coordinated to protect and maintain the Sanctuary, we compared this process to threading a needle. Once 

structure is complete, Colarelli Construction will put the pieces of the choir loft back together, including 6’ 

duct that supplies the sanctuary, electrical and control wiring, then new finishes. The organ will sound more 

stunning than ever in its new surroundings!  

 
 
 
 
 


